
August:
Board Report

The child Care crew is back! We have a couple teachers who has made it to lead teacher. That is 
awesome. I will have a little more help. We are still down a couple teacher aides. The process is 
long. We are good as far at ratio for now. I am hoping to fill more spots. I will put a district wide 
email out to fill some of the vacant slots.

We have a new sidewalk going into the building. It looks so nice. Thank you, Little Sam 
McDonald. Great work. Our bathroom sink is in and I am looking forward to the instillation. This 
will provide us with one sink for washing hands and one for washing bottles/ infant needs.

I am excited for all returning babies and the new as well. We have a baby boom. We have 5 
infants, mostly 3-4 months old. I have 2 more applications out there for infants. Their teacher is 
excited and busy rearranging her classroom to get the most utilized space and still be cute and 
welcoming. 

Being a working grandma I have first-hand knowledge of how important child care is. I have had 
5 people bounce on me in a month.  You think you have it all figured out and you find yourself 
either bringing them to work with you (hoping that you can be productive) or you have to take 
time off because it just isn’t working out. 

Looking forward to a year of learning, teaching and being productive.


